
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

February 20, 2020  
 
Steven D. Pearson, MD, MSc 
President 
Institute for Clinical and Economic Review (ICER) 
Two Liberty Square  
Boston, MA 02109  
 
Re: ICERõs Assessment of Treatments for Sickle Cell Disease 
 
Dr. Pearson, 
 
The American Society of Hematology (ASH) appreciates the opportunity to offer 

concerned that this review is premature and does not take into account extenuating 
circumstances.  The Society understands that it typical for ICER to review not-yet-
approved or just recently approved drugs. ASH, however, has tried to stress why the SCD 
community is unique and outline our concerns about the potential adverse impact ICERõs 
assessment could have on recent and future progress of new therapies ð

-2023 Value Assessment Framework, just 
finalized January 31, 2020. While the document is meant to guide future ICER 
assessments, ASH believes that reviews, such as the current SCD assessment, should also 
benefit from many of the changes outlined in this new framework, including the two noted 
below.   
 

• Augmenting Efforts to Use Real-World Evidence: For drugs that were approved 
under accelerated approval pathways, ICER will pilot a formal process to update 
the original assessment after the treatment has been on the market for at least 24 
months to explore how best to develop and assess new real-world evidence.  

 
 





which is an especially important goal in a population whose life expectancy is 20-30 years less than the U.S. general 
population. 
 
An additional potential other benefit for consideration is the increased interaction with health care providers as a 
result of crizanlizumab being an infused treatment every four weeks. This increased interaction may permit additional 
services to be delivered at these scheduled visits, further improving patient outcomes.  ASH believes that all of these 
new treatments have the potential to improve connections between this vulnerable patient population and health care 
providers.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments. Should you have any questions or if you would like to discuss 
these comments further, please reach out to Leslie Brady, ASH Policy and Practice Manager, at 
lbrady@hematology.org or 202-292-0264.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
Stephanie J. Lee, MD, MPH  
President  
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